
 

 

 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

3301 Echo Drive 
North Platte, NE 69101 
308-534-5461 
rectory-office@seas-np.org 
www.seas-np.org ANN SETON 

ST. ELIZABETH 

Pastor: Fr. Rand Langhorst 
Parish Coordinator: Ashley 
Perlinger (Bulletin, website, sign, 
choir, miscellaneous) 
Bookkeeper: Natalie Gifford 
(bookkeeping, Diocesan data 
entry) 
Mass Times: Saturday 5:00pm, 
Sunday 10:00am, Weekdays & Holy 
Days as posted in bulletin 
Confession: Saturdays 4:00pm-
4:45pm, Sundays 9:00am-9:45am 
Offered any time by appointment. 
Half hour before Friday Masses 
for 15 minutes  
Baptism 
Contact priest to set up 
appointment. 
Matrimony 
Contact priest first before date is 
set and at least 6 months prior. 
Classes and retreat required. 
Anointing of the Sick 
Contact priest or parish office. 
Education: CCD, Sundays 11:30am-
12:30pm. Rite of Christian Initiation 
of Adults (R.C.I.A), contact office 
or pastor for more information. 
Office Hours: Mondays-Tuesdays, 
8:30am-1:30pm. Wednesdays 
1:00pm-5:00pm (Closed July 13). 
*All bulletin news due at noon the 
Wednesday before the Sunday it is 
to appear. Email rectory-
office@seas-np.org.* 

July	10,	2022:	15th	Sunday	in	Ordinary	Time	

Welcome to St. Elizabeth’s! It is our hope that you feel at home and 

among friends here. If you are a visitor for a day, we pray God’s speed on 

your journey. If you are looking for a parish community, we would be 

delighted to welcome you into our parish family. Please introduce 

yourselves. Registration forms are available in the entry racks, or contact 

us any time at 308‐534‐5461. 

Mass Intentions  

Monday 7/11  8:00 am Special Intention JLS 

Tuesday 7/12  8:00 am Belle Soto 

 Wednesday 7/13  5:30 pm End to Contraception 

Thursday 7/14  8:00 am Holy Vocations to the Church 

Friday 7/15  8:00 am Bishop Conley 

Saturday 7/16   5:00 pm Missa Pro Populo 

Sunday 7/17   10:00am Names in Book of Blessings/Memories 

Stewardship for July 3, 2022: $3,047.00, Mission Coop: $25.00 



Office Hours: Office will be staffed the following 
weekdays, dependent upon federal, state, school 
holidays, illness, or vacations. Mondays & Tuesdays, 
8:30am-1:30pm, Wednesdays, 1:00pm-5:00pm 
(closed July 13). 

Magnificat: Reimbursements for the cost of the 
monthly Magnificats is $23.00 for the year. Please 
make any checks payable to the parish. 

LifeScreening: LifeScreening can conduct the 
following screenings: Carotid Artery Screening, 
Heart Rhythm Screening, Abdominal Aortic 
Aneurysm Screening, Peripheral Arterial Disease 
Screening and Osteoporosis Risk Management.  
Special package pricing. The next screening in the 
area is on August 11 at St. Patrick Church. Call 1-
888-753-1136 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com 
to learn more or to schedule an appointment. This 
can and does save lives. (It did mine over 20 years 
ago-Fr. Rand). 

Lay Faithful and Priests are invited to sign up for 
the free weekly newsletter on the upcoming 3 year 
efforts toward Eucharistic Revival.  
https://www.eucharisticrevival.org/  

Thanks: Thank you to Harry Budke and Greg 
Vandenberg for the gift of their time and talents in 
installing an upgrade of toilets for the rectory. 

A priest was walking along the corridor of the 
parochial school near the preschool wing when a 
group of little ones were trotting by on the way to 
the cafeteria. One little lad of about three or four 
stopped and looked at him in his clerical clothes and 
asked “Why do you dress funny?” He told him he 
was a priest and this is the uniform priests wear. 
Then the boy pointed to the priest’s plastic collar 
tab and asked, “Do you have an owie?” The priest 
was perplexed until he realized that to him the 
collar tab looked like a band-aid. So the priest took 
it out and handed it to the boy to show him. On the 
back of the tab are raised letters giving the name of 
the manufacturer. The little guy felt the letters, and 
the priest asked, “Do you know what those words 
say?” “Yes I do,” said the lad who was not old 
enough to read. Peering intently at the letters he 
said, “Kills ticks and fleas up to six months!” 

Tim Staples in Kearney: Spirit Catholic Radio 
invites you to hear Catholic Answers Senior 
Apologist, Tim Staples, speak on “Living Bread” at 
Prince of Peace Church on Wednesday, July 27, at 
7:00pm. Tim Staples defends the Real Presence of 
our Lord in the Eucharist using Scripture, Tradition 
and the Magisterium of the Church in a way that 
will make this core belief of the Catholic Faith 
come alive in your spiritual life. Tickets are $5, or 
bring your friends and reserve 5 tickets for $20! 
Tickets can be purchased at spiritcatholicradio.com.  

Catholic Daughters Meeting: The Catholic 
Daughters Court, Our Lady of Fatima #1549, will 
be meeting July 11, 2022, at 6:00pm at the St. 
Patrick's Spiritual Life Center. We will have a brief 
meeting followed by a Sundae Bar and card bingo. 
Bring a wrapped white elephant gift. All ladies of 
all of the parishes are invited to attend for an 
evening of devotion, friendship, and fun. 

World Youth Day 2023: The dates for the next 
World Youth Day in Portugal have been announced, 
and our diocesan trip is ready to start taking 
registrations! Our trip will be from July 24 through 
August 9, 2023, and includes a side trip to Fatima. 
For more information or to register, please go to 
www.lincolndiocese.org/pilgrimages/world-youth-
day. 

Carpentry Skills: Seeking someone with very 
rudimentary skills at carpentry and the time for a 
very small and simple wood project. Please contact 
Fr. Rand.  

Sisters Vocation Prayer Calendar: Sr. Carmen 
Teresa of Jesus, of Basehor, KS, and Sr. Catherine 
Rose of the Immaculate Heart, of Lovell, WY. They 
are both Jr. Professed Sisters at the Sisters of the 
Carmel of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. 

Installation: When a new pastor begins an 
assignment, there is, in some format, an 
installation—usually by the local dean. Fr. Rand's 
installation (and welcoming) is being planned, 
according to the Dean's schedule, for some time in 
August. More information will follow. 

 



Seven Sisters Apostolate: Thank you to Joan 
Ryland, Seven Sister Anchoress, for setting up 
renewals of commitment to pray for the parish 
pastor, and for the post get-together fellowship. The 
Seven Sisters are becoming, since its beginning 
several years ago, a very appreciated part of parish 
life, as it spreads throughout the world. Led by the 
Holy Spirit, these women who take up the power of 
prayer are greatly appreciated by the priests and 
bishops for whom they pray. 

The story is told of a wise pastor who went to get a 
haircut. The barber, who also happened to be a 
parishioner, took the opportunity to tell the pastor 
all the reasons why the barber didn't financially 
support the parish. “I don’t think we should have to 
give money to God. My need to give will only come 
when there is a need to give in my opinion." The 
pastor listened carefully and after his haircut he 
handed the barber $1 for the $10 haircut, saying, “I 
like to give what my heart tells me – just whatever I 
have in my pocket at the time.” “Father,” the barber 
protested, “I can’t pay my rent, take care of my 
expenses and run my business successfully if 
everyone would do that.” “Neither can God,” the 
pastor replied. 

Charity & Stewardship Appeal: The Charity and 
Stewardship Appeal envelopes for our Diocese that 
were not previously picked up have been mailed out 
to registered households in our parish. Please 
prayerfully consider what you can give to help the 
various projects funded through it in our diocese. It 
additionally benefits our parish, as we receive 80%, 
due to our educational support of Catholic 
elementary and high school education. Return the 
card with any gift or pledge to the parish. To date, 
we have received $12,700.00 toward our goal of 
$10,000.00. Thanks to all who have already made a 
pledge or gift for the coming year.  

Pope Francis’ Intentions for July- The Elderly: 
We pray for the elderly, who represent the roots and 
memory of a people; may their experience and 
wisdom help young people to look towards the 
future with hope and responsibility. 

 

 

 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY ASSIGNMENTS 

July 16‐17, 2022 (16th Sunday in Ordinary Time) 

  Saturday 5:00pm  Sunday 10:00am 

Lector  Loren Baxa  Justin Pieper 

Acolyte  Michael Krondak  Duane Johnsen 

Server  Nicholas Krondak  Eidren Hampton 

  Alex Krondak  Elijah Heimann 

Music   Volunteer Needed  Matt & Ashley Perlinger 

Gifts  Volunteer Needed  Volunteer Needed 

Ushers  Cindy Swanson  Spencer Hampton 

 

Thank You: Thank you to all those who take care 
of the outdoor mowing, plants, and grounds, as well 
as those who brighten the church interior with the 
beautiful floral bouquets. The gifts of your time will 
be blessed by Him whom you honor. 

Eucharistic Adoration this Wednesday from 
6:00pm-10:00pm. 

Give the Knights Your Cans: Profit from 
recycling the cans used for KC charitable works. 
Place cans in the blue barrels in front of the storage 
shed (SW corner of parking lot). 

Pope Francis: Abortion is a Betrayal of our 
Vocation!: “To extinguish life voluntarily in its 
budding is, in any case, a betrayal of our vocation, in 
addition to the pact that binds the generations among 
themselves, a pact that enables us to look ahead with 
hope. Where there is life, there is hope! However, if life 
itself is violated in its beginning, what remains is no 
longer the grateful and amazed reception of the gift, but 
rather a cold calculation of that we can dispose of. Then 
life is also reduced to a good of consumption, to be used 
for ourselves and for others, or discarded. How tragic 
this vision is, unfortunately, widespread and rooted, and 
how much suffering it causes the weakest of our 
brothers!” - Holy Father Praises Work of Italian Pro-Life 
Movement, 41st National Pro-Life Day in Italy, to be held Sunday, 
February 3, 2019 

Prayer Intentions: Prayer intentions will remain in 
the bulletin for three weeks. 

= repose of soul. Kathy Rischling, Jim Ehlers, 
Maxine Perlinger, Peggy Lawler, Jerry Bush, 
Renate Nordquist, Martha Burbach, Jon Castillo 


